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Dear reader! 

Our team wishes you a happy new  academic year! We wish 

you success, good grades too!  

Our team has prepared new interesting stories and useful 

contests for you in this issue. 

Join us and send human-interest story or information to our e-mail 

schoolmagazine47@mail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each summer has its own unusual story. 

Our students talk about their summer vacation and traveling.  

 

On 5th October, Russians will celebrate Teachers’ Day.  

Our school students has held a number of events, start reading right 

now to learn about them.  

 

Do you like horror stories?  

What do you know about Halloween. 

 

Thanksgiving day. History. Let’s study 10 idioms. 

The school president elections. 

Cinema corner: : Ladybug & Cat Noir 
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Summer is a state of mind. 
Hello friends! I want to share my impressions of the 

train at sea. This summer, my family and I went on 

vacation to the Black Sea in Sochi. There are a lot of 

different entertainments in the city that are suitable for 

people of any age. Every day we went to the beach, walked 

around the city and visited various interesting places of the 

city. We also went on an excursion in the mountains. I 

really enjoyed the trip. I saw and learned a lot of interesting 

things. Next year I would like to go to the sea again! I 

advise you to go there too, to experience the emotions that 

I experienced.      Myasnikova Anastasya 10A. 

 

 

 

Summer holidays are not only a time for relaxation, but also 

an opportunity to earn money. During the summer holidays I 

worked in the rental of children 's cars .The work is not difficult, 

but it requires attention and the ability to count money. Spending 

the whole day outdoors and in the sun requires a certain amount 

of endurance. Communicating with children and their parents, it 

was necessary to show restraint, not paying attention to the 

whims of children. During the period of work I had to 

communicate a lot with different people. From this 

communication I got some life experience. From my little work 

experience, I realized that any job requires certain skills and 

perseverance of character. I was satisfied with my work in 

material terms, but for the future I would like more informative 

work.              Forvertc Valerya 9V. 

Summer is one of my favorite seasons. In summer, 

you can go fishing, sunbathe on the sea or go to the 

village. This summer, my family and I went to 

Kazan.Kazan is the capital of the Republic of Tatarstan. 

It's also one of the most exciting cities I've ever seen. 

Therefore, I advise you to visit the Kazan Kremlin. It is 

located in the city center. Usually there are a lot of tourists 

here. This building is a kind of symbol of Kazan. I took 

some pictures there.  Other interesting places are the Kul 

Sharif Mosque, the Temple of All Religions, the Riviera 

Water Park. All these places are worth visiting. As for me, 

all these places can be symbols of Kazan. They are truly 

unique and historical. Cultural training is also at a good 

level. There you can find the Academic Opera, the 

Museum of Natural History and other culturally 

interesting institutions. After this trip, I have a lot of 

memories and photos of this beautiful city.  

Sergeev Daniil 9V. 
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HAPPY TEACHER’S DAY 
 

 

 

Many countries celebrate their 

Teachers' Day on 5 October in 

conjunction with World Teachers' Day, 

which was established by UNESCO in 

1994. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Teacher’s Day is a special day for the 

appreciation of teachers, and may include 

celebrations to honor them for their special 

contributions in a particular field area or the 

community tone in education. 

 

 

There was a festive concert dedicated to Teacher's Day at School № 47 in Cheboksary. 

A warm atmosphere permeated with good mood and positive emotions reigned here. 

The morning of our teachers began with congratulations to the children's school 

"Crossroads", and then master classes were held for grade 12, which were conducted by 

teachers of School № 47: Tamara Yakovlevna, Terekhovs Mikhail Yuryevich and Elena 

Anatolyevna, Maxim Flavianovich.  

Photo zones were prepared on the eve of the holiday at our school too. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The event was held in a warm, 

friendly atmosphere. Words of gratitude 

and appreciation to the teachers were 

heard from the stage in poetry and prose, 

in songs and dances. The creative teams of 

our school demonstrated bright and 

talented performances, which undoubtedly 

pleased their teachers. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

The creative teams of our school 

demonstrated bright and talented 

performances, which undoubtedly pleased 

their teachers. 
 

 

 

INTERVIEW WITH OUR SCHOOL DIRECTOR 

The media center of School № 47 in Cheboksary is in touch! The wonderful holiday 

of Teacher's Day was held in our school! Activists of the LINE'47 media center Karina 

Satarova and Andrei Murashkin conducted an interesting interview with the school director 

Rimma Ivanovna.  Get a jerk on and look!  

 

 

 

We also prepared a video vlog from the 

holiday concert! Enjoy watching! 
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Thanksgiving Day. History. 

A legendary Thanksgiving celebration was held in 1621. The terrible winter of the previous year had 

been difficult for the Pilgrims. Many of the Pilgrims had died because of illness and lack of shelter. The 

Thanksgiving celebration was held after the Pilgrims had their first harvest--after they had gathered their 

first crops. 

The writings of the Pilgrims tell us that about 140 people attended the three-day celebration. Ninety of 

the people were Wampanoag men. 

About 50 people were Pilgrims. Only four of the Pilgrims at the party were women. The feast was held 

outside because the Pilgrims did not have a building large enough to hold so many people. 

The Pilgrims were thankful for the harvest and for the help of the Wampanoag in teaching them to 

grow crops in America. Without their help, the Pilgrims would have had little to eat. The menu for the first 

Thanksgiving included venison, or deer meat, and fowl, which included ducks, geese, and turkeys. Sea bass, 

cod fish, cornmeal, fruits and vegetables were also served. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Games were played, and singing and 

dancing were also part of the celebration. 

Praises were given to God for the harvest 

and for the Pilgrims that survived the 

harsh winter. 

Thanksgiving in America is now 

celebrated on the fourth Thursday in 

November. Families prepare a meal 

similar to the meal prepared by the 

Pilgrims and Wampanoag 400 years ago. 

It is a time for counting the blessings we 

have received during the year and for 

spending time with family and friends. 
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The school president elections. 

School №47 annually holds elections for the president of the school government. 

This year, 10 students from 

different grades ran for the president. 

The elections began with an election 

campaign where the candidates 

proposed how to improve our school. 

 

 

 

Then there was a debate where the candidates 

answered questions from teachers and students. 

For example: How will you implement your 

project? The applicants answered the question 

with confidence. 

After debates the school held a vote. The 

students impartially chose who to vote for. 

 

 

According to the results of 

the voting, Alexander Potapov 

became the president of the 

school government.  

 
 

 
Now he has a lot of 

responsibility on his shoulders. 

We hope that he will cope with 

the upcoming difficulties. 

 



 

CINEMA CORNER  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miraculous: Ladybug & Cat Noir. 
 The Movie is a 2023 French animated musical romantic superhero film directed and co-written by 

Jeremy Zag. It is an adaptation of the animated television series Miraculous: Tales of Ladybug & Cat 

Noir. 

Ladybug & Cat Noir: The Movie premiered at the Grand Rex on 11 June 2023, and was released 

in France on 5 July 2023, by SND. Internationally, it was released theatrically from the same date 

onwards in select regions, and was released on 28 July 2023 on Netflix in others. 

The film follows two Parisian teenagers, Marinette Dupain-Cheng and Adrien Agreste, who 

transform into the superheroes Ladybug and Cat Noir, respectively, to protect the city from supervillains 

led by Hawk Moth. 

It would seem to be a classic story of first love, but these guys are not at all who they say they are. 

When the city is threatened, Marinette transforms into the superheroine Ladybug and Adrien transforms 

into Super Cat. Their incredible abilities help fight evil, but none of them know who is really hiding 

behind the mask.  

This cartoon runs for 1 hour and 45 minutes. We advise you to watch this cartoon either in the 

cinema or watch it on Kinopoisk.  
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